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Newsletter 
Thanking you all for your support over the last year.  We look forward to seeing you tomorrow (in full school uniform)  
and then after the summer break, on Monday 4 September at 8.30am when teachers will collect pupils from the 
playground.   We would like to wish everyone a safe, happy summer break and look forward to seeing you all on 
Monday 4 September. 
 
We send our best wishes to Year 6 and their families as they leave our school to start their secondary education in 

September and a particular thank you to them for the fantastic performances of ‘The Jungle Book’.  We are sure they 

are all looking forward to the next step in their education and we wish them all the best for the future. 

 
Reminder:  the school closes at 1.30pm tomorrow, Thursday 20 July.  There is no Suffolks Tea-Time club walk over. 

 
Important dates on our return in September 
 Monday 4 September - Friday 8 September - Be Proud Week.  Pupils can bring in “All About Me” items – photos, 

objects/things they like, “special memory” items etc.  All classes will be studying a poem, “The Magic Box”, by  
Kit Wright 

 Monday 4 September – NO Suffolks after school Tea-Time Club as the school is closed for a staff training day 
 Thursday 7 September - 9.00-9.45 SATs/Secondary School parent meeting in hall 
 Friday 8 September - School photographer in - please ensure your child is in full correct uniform and no jewellery 

except for stud earrings 
 Monday 11 - Thursday 14 September - Year 6 residential trip 
 Team building outdoor learning days: 

 Monday 11 September  Year 3  
 Tuesday 12 September  Year 4 
 Wednesday 13 September Year 6 
 Thursday 14 September  Year 5 

 Tuesday 19 September - 9.00-9.45 Year 3  Reading and “Bug Club” parent meeting in hall 
 Wednesday 20 September – 5 Goldsworthy start their swimming lessons 
 Friday 6 October - 9.00-9.20 - 5 Goldsworthy class assembly 

 
Online Safety 
Please see important tips for keeping your child/ren safe over the summer holidays by clicking this link. 

 
Summer Fete 
Thanks to all who came to our first Summer Fete in many years. We had a great turn out and it was an enjoyable day 
for all.  Special thanks to the parent who baked the cake and to the companies who supported our event;  Toby Carvery, 
Cineworld, Woldens Garden Centre, Clockhouse Nursery, Tottenham Hotspur Football Club, Sports Direct, Middlesex 
Cricket Club and Laser Quest Enfield.  Without them, we would not be able to have these events. We would also like 
to thank the parents who helped to set up the event, those who ran the stalls and all the parent volunteers.  We raised 
a total of £555.  This will go towards new library books, chess sets for ‘wet play’ and to help us subsidise trips and 
coaches. 

 
Free school meals for all children from September 2023 
The Mayor of London knows parents/carers are really struggling with the cost-of-living crisis right now. From 
September 2023 it has been decided that funding to expand on the Government’s limited existing free school meals, 
this means all state funded primary school children in London are now eligible for free school meals.  
Click here for the Mayor’s letter. 

https://www.carterhatchjun.org/_site/data/files/files/236E225E1F33DA2F2212F0AAE77BA04B.pdf
https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1458&type=pdf


Connect Trust – message from CEO  
Dear Families 
 
I would like to thank you for choosing to send your child/children to one of our Connect Education Trust schools. Each 
of our schools is unique and an amazing place for our wonderful children to learn and grow. Please browse through 
The Connect Welcome Brochure when you get a moment. 
 
May I take this opportunity to wish you all an enjoyable summer break and we look forward to welcoming you all back 
at the start of the autumn term in September. 
 
Androulla Nicou, Chief Executive Officer 

 
Free Meal Vouchers  
On Monday of this week, we issued a £40 voucher per child entitled to free meals, for the summer break period. If you 
have changed email address, please contact the school office urgently. 
 

 
 
School Uniform 
School uniform can be purchased all year round from Uniform 4 Kids on 
the Hertford Road.  In the months of June, July and August they are open 
by appointment only.  Please click here for their website and uniform 
prices. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Thank You 

A parent has very generously donated a brand new telescope to our school.  We are all very 

excited and look forward to organising some stargazing events in the darker evenings of the 

Autumn term. 

 

https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1460&type=pdf
https://www.uniform4kids.com/search?q=carterhatch


Attendance 
Attendance and punctuality have a direct impact on a pupil's learning and on the smooth 
running of the school. Pupils are expected to be in school at the times below ready for the 
start of the school day. Please click here to see how every minute counts. 
 
The top three classes’ attendance for this academic year are: 

1. 6 Goodall = 96.1%  
2. 3 Khan = 95.69% 
3. 4 Ofili = 95.6% 

 
6Goodall pupils received a book and a special pencil and 3Khan a special pencil for being top attenders. 

 
School Hours 
The normal school hours are Monday to Friday 8.30am - 3pm.  
 
20 July 2023 School closes at 1.30pm (as the school will be closed and staff will be unavailable, we will not be 

able to take pupils to Suffolks Tea-Time Club) 

 
Congratulations! 

Success Certificates 
Congratulations!  The pupils awarded success certificates so far this term are: 
 
Year 3: Sophia, Salah, Philip R, Asho, Dilvin, Yusuf, Khadija, Sarah, Nour, Freddie, Serhad, Bailey, Mehmet, 

Raseel, Aiza, Daniella, Erdem, Anastasia, Doruk, Liam, Tiana, Catalin, Ruhul, Uraganul, Mikolaj, Samuel, 
izayah, Ambla, Elson, Simona, Iljon, Darcie, Hayat, Ishan, Arda, Konstantina, Lina, Scarlett, Mehmet, 
Shay-Talia, Lenny, Roni 

Year 4:   Mila, Efe, Tye, Jada, Jamal, Emilio, Thomas, Ece, Liam, Djaune, Elisa, Lidya, Aras, Tyesha, Zion, Senudi,        
Lily-Rose, Yara, Toby, Yvoone, Riley, Zara, Ardlon, Martin, Yusuf,Esther, Ezana, Baran, Harley, Ikra, Aras, 
Rhema, Nabila, Taso, Kristian, Mohamed, Arsen, Michael, Dayaan 

Year 5:   Kuzey, Taibah, Sophia, Ecrin, Patrisia, Mark, Kevin, Ersilda, Sabri, Ciaran, Ryan, Vitu, Makil, Zoya, Carrado, 
Huseyin, Asad, Louis, Ebenether, Amira, Aaliyah, Jay, Kasim, Vasile, Isaiah, Thomas, Jahlana-Jade, Nahla, 
Ates, Almina, Elaina, Abdulhamid, Yavuz, Aysegul, Ege, Ellise, Robin  

Year 6:   Vetri, Narin, Ozan , Yagmur, Dayana, Devon, Mehmethan, Denis, Ayla, Zeynep, Alex, Haylo, Silian, 
Bernadette, Ilgin, Ayshen, Sangar, Louise, Isil, Blanka, Mehmet, Tiana, Hakeem, Ayla, Shaban, Olivia, 
Savannah, Sidikinaz, Aleysha, Amarni, Wendy, Jade, Adrian, Ceren, Hasan, Mila, Eylul 

 
Always Star Awards 
Our “Always Stars” are awarded an enamel badge to wear to school every day to show that they always work hard and 
uphold our school values, are a good role model and are proud to be part of our school. They are always a credit to our 
school and their families. 
 
Our pupil have the opportunity to become an ‘Always Star’ once during their time in Years 3 and 4 and once again 
during Years 5 and 6. 
 
The pupils awarded an “Always Star” badge so far this year are: 
Year 3:   Lutfa, Mehmet, Anastasia, Erim, Rahul, Konstantina, Darcey O, Nataliah , Emilia, Penelope, Reece, 

Ahmed, Darcie, Simona, Tasnim, Jacob, Khadiah, Mikolaj    
Year 4:   Jaiden, Michael, Nabila, Amariah, Tyana, Esther, Tyrell, Rhema, Asma, Narin, Ardlon, Rhico, Efe, Tye, 

Aras, Mila, Yvoone, Emilio, Jasper, Baran, Archie, Umaizah, Tyesha, Anas, Hodo, Umut, Deena, Ece, Zion, 
Vilson, Isa, Ezana, Abel, Kristian, O’shane, Kamal, Amani, Federiko, toby, Puhel, Senudi, Nicolas   

Year 5:   Nahla, Kyron, Emir, Atas, Aaliyah, Derisa, Xavier, Ellise, Arbana, Carrado, Lidya, Kenny, Ranbir, Ciaran, 
Lema, George, Lily, Gulderen, Patrisia, Elaina, Jay, Shiksha          

Year 6:   Tiana, Oluwajomiloju, Sangar, Rayan, Rya, Ruzgar, Ceren, Ilgin, Ayla, David, Danaya, Riza, Lexi, Hayri, 
Dolcie, Isaac, Riza, Eylul, Nisa, NataliaJade, Jamie, Hakeem, Jurgen 

 

https://www.carterhatchjun.org/attachments/download.asp?file=1414&type=pdf


Congratulations for best attendance in July 
7 July     6 Goodall    98.42%   
14 July   4 Kahlo        99.23% 

 
Dates for your Diary 
20 July   Last day of summer term - school closes early at 1.30pm       No Suffolks Tea-Time club drop-off 
4 September Pupils return to school at the normal time of 8.30am               NO Suffolks Tea-Time club  
 
Please check the school website for term dates.   2023-24 dates are now available on our website.  

 
Latest News  
Please view our latest Tweets by visiting Twitter - https://twitter.com/CarterhatchJun for updates 
about activities and events taking place at Carterhatch Junior School.  
 
 
 
 

https://www.carterhatchjun.org/page/?title=Term+and+Diary+Dates&pid=34
https://twitter.com/CarterhatchJun

